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? ? ? ? ? How oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body for desire in mortal peril went!.As they were thus in the
enjoyment of all that in most delicious of easance and delight, and indeed the wine was sweet to them and the talk pleasant, behold, there came a
knocking at the door. So the master of the house went out, that he might see what was to do, and found ten men of the Khalif's eunuchs at the door.
When he saw this, he was amazed and said to them, "What is to do?" Quoth they, "The Commander of the Faithful saluteth thee and requireth of
thee the slave-girl whom thou hast for sale and whose name is Sitt el Milah." By Allah," answered the other, "I have sold her." And they said,
"Swear by the head of the Commander of the Faithful that she is not in thy dwelling." He made oath that he had sold her and that she was no longer
at his disposal; but they paid no *need to his word and forcing their way into the house, found the damsel and the young Damascene in the
sitting-chamber. So they laid hands upon her, and the youth said, "This is my slave-girl, whom I have bought with my money." But they hearkened
not to his speech and taking her, carried her off to the Commander of the Faithful..?THE ELEVENTH OFFICER'S
STORY..INTRODUCTION.--Story of King Shehriyar and his Brother..When the king had made an end of his story, he bade the bystanders spit in
the Magian's face and curse him; and they did this. Then he bade cut out his tongue and on the morrow he bade cut off his ears and nose and pluck
out his eyes. On the third day he bade cut off his hands and on the fourth his feet; and they ceased not to lop him limb from limb, and each member
they cast into the fire, after its cutting-off, before his face, till his soul departed, after he had endured torments of all kinds and fashions. The king
bade crucify his trunk on the city-wall three days' space; after which he let burn it and reduce its ashes to powder and scatter them abroad in the
air..? ? ? ? ? Where lavender, myrtle, narcissus entwine, With all sweet-scented herbs, round the juice of the vine..Presently up came the kings of
the Jinn from every side and kissed the earth before the queen and stood in her service; and she thanked them for this, but stirred not for one of
them. Then came the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis (God curse him!) and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'O my lady, may I not be bereft of these
steps!' (229) O Sheikh Aboultawalf,' answered she, 'it behoveth thee to thank the bounty of the Lady Tuhfeh, who was the cause of my coming.'
'True,' answered he and kissed the earth. Then the queen fared on [towards the palace] and there [arose and] alighted upon the trees an hundred
thousand birds of various colours. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'How many are these birds!' And Queen Wekhimeh said to her, 'Know, O my sister, that this
queen is called Queen Es Shuhba and that she is queen over all the Jinn from East to West. These birds that thou seest are of her troops, and except
they came in this shape, the earth would not contain them. Indeed, they came forth with her and are present with her presence at this circumcision.
She will give thee after the measure of that which hath betided thee (230) from the first of the festival to the last thereof; and indeed she honoureth
us all with her presence.'.Upon the parting day our loves from us did fare, iii. 114..61. Abou Nuwas with the three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er
Reshid ccclxxxi.O'er all the fragrant flowers that be I have the pref'rence aye, ii. 235..? ? ? ? ? How long shall I for justice sue to you, whilst, with
desire For aid, ye war on me and still on slaying me are bent!.? ? ? ? ? Saying, "Thy fill of union take; no spy is there on us, Whom we should fear,
nor yet reproach our gladness may abate.".The Thirteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? 'Twas not of wine that I had drunk; her mouth's sweet
honeyed dews It was intoxicated me with bliss and ravishment..Ill Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent, i 70..As he was
about to go away, the cook said to him, 'O youth, doubtless thou art a stranger?' And he answered, 'Yes.' Quoth the cook, 'It is reported in one of the
Traditions [of the Prophet that he said,] "Loyal admonition is [a part] of religion;" and the understanding say, "Admonition is of the characteristics
of the true believers." And indeed that which I have seen of thy fashions pleaseth me and I would fain give thee a warning.' 'Speak out thy warning,'
rejoined Selim, 'and may God strengthen thine affair!' Then said the cook, 'Know, O my son, that in this our country, whenas a stranger entereth
therein and eateth of flesh-meat and drinketh not old wine thereon, this is harmful unto him and engendereth in him dangerous disorders.
Wherefore, if thou have provided thee somewhat thereof, (71) [it is well;] but, if not, look thou procure it, ere thou take the meat and carry it away.'
'May God requite thee with good!' rejoined Selim. 'Canst thou direct me where it is sold?' And the cook said, 'With me is all that thou seekest
thereof.' 'Is there a way for me to see it?' asked the young man; and the cook sprang up and said, 'Pass on.' So he entered and the cook showed him
somewhat of wine; but he said, 'I desire better than this.' Whereupon he opened a door and entering, said to Selim, 'Enter and follow me.'.Then,
when he rode to his house that he had bought, the shopkeeper and his wife came to him and gave him joy of his safety; whereupon he ordered them
three swift thoroughbred horses and ten dromedaries and an hundred head of sheep and clad them both in sumptuous dresses of honour. Then he
chose out ten slave-girls and ten black slaves and fifty horses and the like number of she- camels and three hundred head of sheep, together with
twenty ounces of musk and as many of camphor, and sent all this to the King of Baghdad. When this came to Ins ben Cais, his wit fled for joy and
he was perplexed wherewithal to requite him. Moreover, El Abbas gave gifts and largesse and bestowed dresses of honour upon great and small,
each after the measure of his station, save only Mariyeh; for unto her he sent nothing..? ? ? ? ? The Lord's alternatives are these, wherewith He's
wont The needy wretch to ply and those in sore duresse..The Twenty-Second Night of the Month..One day, as he went wandering about the streets,
he espied a woman of the utmost beauty and grace, and what he saw of her charms amazed him and there betided him what made him forget his
present plight. She accosted him and jested with him and he besought her of foregathering and companionship. She consented to this and said to
him, 'Let us go to thy lodging.' With this he repented and was perplexed concerning his affair and grieved for that which must escape him of her
company by reason of the straitness of his hand, (261) for that he had no jot of spending money. But he was ashamed to say, 'No,' after he had made
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suit to her; so he went on before her, bethinking him how he should rid himself of her and casting about for an excuse which he might put off on
her, and gave not over going from street to street, till he entered one that had no issue and saw, at the farther end, a door, whereon was a
padlock..Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse and gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that indeed
thou hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord," answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose that
which my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to
her, "Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made an end
of it, she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen and
footmen at his command and submitting to his allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that
kings' sons have sought me in marriage, with presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow,
who is the fool (90) of his time and possesseth nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode
in the house of El Ghitrif and abideth without silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of
me.".? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of the night..? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes
whether slumber hath lit on their lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye on a lover they've looked. Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.Now it
chanced that a camel-driver, belonging to Kisra the king, lost certain camels and the king threatened him, if he found them not, that he would slay
him. So he set out and plunged into the deserts till he came to the place where the damsel was and seeing her standing praying, waited till she had
made an end of her prayer, when he went up to her and saluted her, saying, 'Who art thou?' Quoth she, 'I am a handmaid of God.' 'What dost thou in
this desolate place?' asked he, and she said, 'I serve God the Most High.' When he saw her beauty and grace, he said to her, 'Harkye! Do thou take
me to husband and I will be tenderly solicitous over thee and use thee with exceeding compassion and I will further thee in obedience to God the
Most High.' But she answered, saying, 'I have no need of marriage and I desire to abide here [alone] with my Lord and His service; but, if thou
wouldst deal compassionately with me and further me in the obedience of God the Most High, carry me to a place where there is water and thou
wilt have done me a kindness.'.His story troubled the Sultan's deputy and he was sore enraged against him; so he drew his sword and smiting him,
cut off his head; whereupon one recited the following verses:.The king gave ear to her counsel and despatching the eunuch for the mamelukes,
assigned them a lodging and said to them, "Have patience, till the king give you tidings of your lord El Abbas." When they heard his words, their
eyes ran over with plenteous tears, of their much longing for the sight of their lord. Then the king bade the queen enter the privy chamber (97) and
let down the curtain (98) [before the door thereof]. So she did this and he summoned them to his presence. When they stood before him, they kissed
the earth, to do him worship, and showed forth their breeding (99) and magnified his dignity. He bade them sit, but they refused, till he conjured
them by their lord El Abbas. So they sat down and he caused set before them food of various kinds and fruits and sweetmeats. Now within the Lady
Afifeh's palace was an underground way communicating with the palace of the princess Mariyeh. So the queen sent after her and she came to her,
whereupon she made her stand behind the curtain and gave her to know that El Abbas was the king's son of Yemen and that these were his
mamelukes. Moreover, she told her that the prince's father had levied his troops and was come with his army in quest of him and that he had
pitched his camp in the Green Meadow and despatched these mamelukes to make enquiry of their lord. So Mariyeh abode looking upon them and
upon their beauty and grace and the goodliness of their apparel, till they had eaten their fill of food and the tables were removed; whereupon the
king recounted to them the story of El Abbas and they took leave of him and went away..When El Abbas heard Hudheifeh's challenge and saw
Saad in this case, he came up to the latter and said to him, "Wilt thou give me leave to reply to him and I will stand thee in stead in the answering of
him and the going forth to battle with him and will make myself thy sacrifice?" Saad looked at him and seeing valour shining from between his
eyes, said to him, "O youth, by the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet,] (whom God bless and keep,) tell me [who thou art and] whence thou comest to
our succour." "This is no place for questioning," answered the prince; and Saad said to him, "O champion, up and at Hudheifeh! Yet, if his devil
prove too strong for thee, afflict not thyself in thy youth." (71) Quoth El Abbas, "It is of Allah that help is to be sought," (72) and taking his arms,
fortified his resolution and went down [into the field], as he were a castle of the castles or a piece of a mountain..Sabir (Abou), Story of, i.
90..Hejjaj (El) and the Three Young Men, i. 53..Officer's Story, The Third, ii. 137..Then he sent for the viziers and said to them, 'O wicked viziers,
ye thought that God was heedless of your deed, but your wickedness shall revert upon you. Know ye not that whoso diggeth a pit for his brother
shall fall into it? Take from me the punishment of this world and to-morrow ye shall get the punishment of the world to come and requital from
God.' Then he bade put them to death; so [the headsman] smote off their heads before the king, and he went in to his wife and acquainted her with
that wherein he had transgressed against Abou Temam; whereupon she grieved for him with an exceeding grief and the king and the people of his
household left not weeping and repenting all their lives. Moreover, they brought Abou Temam forth of the well and the king built him a dome
(127) in his palace and buried him therein..When the vizier came to the King of Samarcand [and acquainted him with his errand], he submitted
himself to the commandment [of his brother and made answer] with 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then he equipped himself and made ready for the
journey and brought forth his tents and pavilions. A while after midnight, he went in to his wife, that he might take leave of her, and found with her
a strange man, sleeping with her in one bed. So he slew them both and dragging them out by the feet, cast them away and set forth incontinent on
his journey. When he came to his brother's court, the latter rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy and lodged him in the pavilion of entertainment,
walking-in-victory-4-power-tips-to-help-you-reach-your-potential-in-god.pdf
Page 2/8

Walking In Victory 4 Power Tips To Help You Reach Your Potential In God

[to wit, the guest-house,] beside his own palace. Now this pavilion overlooked a garden belonging to the elder king and there the younger brother
abode with him some days. Then he called to mind that which his wife had done with him and remembered him of her slaughter and bethought him
how he was a king, yet was not exempt from the vicissitudes of fortune; and this wrought upon him with an exceeding despite, so that it caused him
abstain from meat and drink, or, if he ate anything, it profited him not..130. Abulhusn ed Durraj and Abou Jaafer the Leper cccclxxxi.His
hospitality pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his fashion, and he said to him, "O youth, who art thou? Make me acquainted with thyself, so I
may requite thee thy kindness." But Aboulhusn smiled and said, "O my lord, far be it that what is past should recur and that I be in company with
thee at other than this time!" "Why so?" asked the Khalif. "And why wilt thou not acquaint me with thy case?" And Aboulhusn said, "Know, O my
lord, that my story is extraordinary and that there is a cause for this affair." Quoth the Khalif, "And what is the cause?" And he answered, "The
cause hath a tail." The Khalif laughed at his words and Aboulhusn said, "I will explain to thee this [saying] by the story of the lackpenny and the
cook. Know, O my lord, that.The vizier obeyed the king's commandment and going out from before him, [returned to his own house. When it was
night, he took his elder daughter and carried her up to the king; and when she came into his presence,] she wept; whereupon quoth he to her, 'What
causeth thee weep? Indeed, it was thou who willedst this.' And she answered, saying, 'I weep not but for longing after my little sister; for that, since
we grew up, I and she, I have never been parted from her till this day; so, if it please the king to send for her, that I may look on her and take my fill
of her till the morning, this were bounty and kindness of the king.'.? ? ? ? ? So make me in your morning a delight And set me in your houses, high
and low;.?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF AFFAIRS..114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.Then, when it was night,
she brought her to me, after she had adorned her and perfumed her, and said to her, "Gainsay not this thy lord in aught that he shall seek of thee."
When she came to bed with me, I said in myself, "Verily, this damsel (216) is more generous than I!" Then I sent away the slave-girl and drew not
nigh unto her, but arose forthright and betaking myself to my wife, lay with her and did away her maidenhead. She straightway conceived by me
and accomplishing the time of her pregnancy, gave birth to this dear little daughter; in whom I rejoiced, for that she was lovely to the utterest, and
she hath inherited her mother's wit and her father's comeliness..When the prince came before him, he sought of him his daughter in marriage, and
the king said, 'Indeed, thou art her equal, but none dare name a man to her, because of her aversion to men.' So the prince pitched his tents under
the windows of the princess's palace, till one day he got hold of one of her favourite slave-girls and gave her wealth galore. Quoth she to him, 'Hast
thou a wish?' 'Yes,' answered he and acquainted her with his case; and she said, 'Indeed thou puttest thyself in peril.' Then he abode, flattering
himself with false hopes, till all that he had with him was gone and the servants fled from him; whereupon quoth he to one in whom he trusted, 'I
am minded to go to my country and fetch what may suffice me and return hither.' And the other answered, 'It is for thee to decide.' So they set out
to return, but the way was long to them and all that the prince had with him was spent and his company died and there abode but one with him, on
whom he loaded what remained of the victual and they left the rest and fared on. Then there came out a lion and ate the servant, and the prince
abode alone. He went on, till his beast stood still, whereupon he left her and fared on afoot till his feet swelled.."O father mine," answered the
prince, "I have heard tell that in the land of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings, and her father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of
Baghdad; she is renowned for beauty and grace and brightness and perfection, and indeed many folk have sought her in marriage of the kings; but
her soul consented not unto any one of them. Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my heart cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer
me to go to her." "O my son," answered his father, "thou knowest that I have none other than thyself of children and thou art the solace of mine
eyes and the fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot brook to be parted from thee an instant and I purpose to set thee on the throne of the kingship and
marry thee to one of the daughters of the kings, who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave ear to his father's word and dared not gainsay him; so
he abode with him awhile, whilst the fire raged in his entrails..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxix.The Eighth Day..? ? ? ? ? So hath the
Merciful towards Hudheifeh driven you, A champion ruling over all, a lion of great might..? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape
and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the bridle-rein..? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story (237) lxiv.Now they had complained of them
aforetime to the Sultan, and he said, 'If any of the Turks come to you, pelt them with stones.' So, when they saw the fuller, they fell upon him with
sticks and stones and pelted him; whereupon quoth he [in himself], 'Verily, I am a Turk and knew it not.' Then he took of the money in his pocket
and bought him victual [for the journey] and hired a hackney and set out for Ispahan, leaving his wife to the trooper. Nor," added the vizier, "is this
more extraordinary than the story of the merchant and the old woman and the king.".? ? ? ? ? Thou taught'st me what I cannot bear; afflicted sore
am I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..121. The Devout Platter-maker and his Wife cccclxviii.15. Ghanim ben Eyoub the
Slave of Love cccxxxii.As for me, I stood, with my head bowed to the earth, forgetting both Institutes and Canons, (99) abode sunk in thought,
saying, "How came I to be the dupe of yonder worthless baggage?" Then said the Amir to me, "What aileth thee that thou answerest not?" And I
answered, saying, "O my lord, it is a custom among the folk that he who hath a payment to make at a certain date is allowed three days' grace; [so
do thou have patience with me so long,] and if, [by the end of that time,] the culprit be not found, I will be answerable for that which is lost." When
the folk heard my speech, they all deemed it reasonable and the Master of Police turned to the Cadi and swore to him that he would do his utmost
endeavour to recover the stolen money and that it should be restored to him. So he went away, whilst I mounted forthright and fell to going round
about the world without purpose, and indeed I was become under the dominion of a woman without worth or honour; and I went round about on
this wise all that my day and night, but happened not upon tidings of her; and thus I did on the morrow..When the folk heard his words, they talked
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of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O folk, let not his speech beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and
when he happeneth on the like of us, he is a singer.' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he,
'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this fellow! Let me make an end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they
delivered the singer from the Persian, the master of the house, and seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they
rejoiced in him..The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of colour, said to him, 'What did he ask thee,
[may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I will bring thee forth of this [strait].' Quoth
he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The answer to that whereof thou askest me is that
thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them across the middle of the first two and stop with
their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two staves and stop with them the third hole."'
(232).The First Night of the Month.God, Of Trust in, i. 114..Meanwhile, King Azadbekht and his wife stayed not in their flight till they came to
[the court of] the King of Fars, (97) whose name was Kutrou. (98) When they presented themselves to him, he entreated them with honour and
entertained them handsomely, and Azadbekht told him his story, first and last. So he gave him a great army and wealth galore and he abode with
him some days, till he was rested, when he made ready with his host and setting out for his own dominions, waged war upon Isfehend and falling in
upon the capital, defeated the rebel vizier and slew him. Then he entered the city and sat down on the throne of his kingship; and whenas he was
rested and the kingdom was grown peaceful for him, he despatched messengers to the mountain aforesaid in quest of the child; but they returned
and informed the king that they had not found him..? ? ? ? ? aa. Selim and Selma dccccxxii.When came the night, the king summoned his vizier
and bade him tell the story of the king who lost kingdom and wife and wealth. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan. "Know, O king,
that.Now I was drunken and my clothes were drenched with the blood; and as I passed along the road, I met a thief. When he saw me, he knew me
and said to me, "Harkye, such an one!" "Well?" answered I, and he said, "What is that thou hast with thee?" So I acquainted him with the case and
he took the head from me. Then we went on till we came to the river, where he washed the head and considering it straitly, said, "By Allah, this is
my brother, my father's son. and he used to spunge upon the folk." Then he threw the head into the river. As for me, I was like a dead man [for
fear]; but he said to me, "Fear not neither grieve, for thou art quit of my brother's blood.".122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.For
the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii. 223..Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of
glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of
the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and
the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".Reshid (Er), Tuhfet el Culoub and, ii. 203..145. The Bedouin
and his Wife dcxci.57. Abou Nuwas with the Three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid dcxlv.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story vi.I
clipped her in mine arms and straight grew drunken with the scent, iii. 125..Presently, Jesus, son of Mary (on whom be peace!) passed by and
seeing this, besought God the Most High for tidings of their case; so He told him what had betided them, whereat great was his wonderment and he
related to his disciples what he had seen. Quoth one of them, 'O Spirit of God, (251) nought resembleth this but my own story.' 'How so?' asked
Jesus, and the other said,.Seventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 150..? ? ? ? ? Yea, and black slaves he proffered me and slave-girls big with child And
steeds of price, with splendid arms and trappings rich bedight..Then they betook themselves to a place without the city, where he builded him a
mansion of solid stone and white plaster and stopped its inner [walls] and stuccoed them; yea, he left not therein cranny nor crevice and set in it
two serving-women to sweep and wipe, for fear of spiders. Here he abode with his wife a great while, till one day he espied a spider on the ceiling
and beat it down. When his wife saw it, she said, 'This is that which the wise woman avouched would kill me; so, by thy life [I conjure thee], suffer
me to slay it with mine own hand.' Her husband forbade her from this, but she conjured him to let her kill the spider; then, of her fear and her
eagerness, she took a piece of wood and smote it. The wood broke in sunder, of the force of the blow, and a splinter from it entered her hand and
wrought upon it, so that it swelled. Then her arm swelled also and the swelling spread to her side and thence grew till it reached her heart and she
died. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary or more wonderful than the story of the weaver who became a physician by his wife's
commandment.".113. The Angel of Death with the Proud King and the Devout Man cccclxii.? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now
laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).The news reached his father, who said to him, 'O my son, this damsel to whom
thy heart cleaveth is at thy commandment and we have power over her; so wait till I demand her [in marriage] for thee.' But the prince said, 'I will
not wait.' So his father hastened in the matter and sent to demand her of her father, who required of him a hundred thousand dinars to his daughter's
dowry. Quoth Bihzad's father, 'So be it,' and paid down what was in his treasuries, and there remained to his charge but a little of the dower. So he
said to his son, 'Have patience, O my son, till we gather together the rest of the money and send to fetch her to thee, for that she is become thine.'
Therewith the prince waxed exceeding wroth and said, 'I will not have patience;' so he took his sword and his spear and mounting his horse, went
forth and fell to stopping the way, [so haply that he might win what lacked of the dowry]..84. The Devout Woman and the two Wicked Elders
cccxciv.18. The Thief and his Monkey clii.? ? ? ? ? I supplicate Him, who parted us and doomed Our separation, that we may meet again..Then
said she to him, 'When the king saw him and questioned thee of him, what saidst thou to him?' And he answered, 'I said to him, "This is the son of a
nurse who belonged to us. We left him little and he grew up; so I brought him, that he might be servant to the king,"' Quoth she, 'Thou didst well.'
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And she charged him to be instant in the service of the prince. As for the king, he redoubled in kindness to the eunuch and appointed the youth a
liberal allowance and he abode going in to the king's house and coming out therefrom and standing in his service, and every day he grew in favour
with him; whilst, as for Shah Khatoun, she used to stand a-watch for him at the windows and balconies and gaze upon him, and she on coals of fire
on his account, yet could she not speak..? ? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever
benedight. (89).Then she wept till her voice rose high and her lamentation was discovered [to those without]; after which she again began to drink
and plying the old man with wine, sang the following verses:.Meinsoun drank off his cup and said to her, 'Well done, O perfect of attributes!' Then
he signed to her and was absent awhile, after which he returned and with him a tray of jewels worth an hundred thousand dinars, [which he gave to
Tuhfeh]. So Kemeriyeh arose and bade her slave-girl open the closet behind her, wherein she laid all that wealth. Then she delivered the key to
Tuhfeh, saying, 'All that cometh to thee of riches, lay thou in this closet that is by thy side, and after the festival, it shall be carried to thy palace on
the heads of the Jinn.' Tuhfeh kissed her hand, and another king, by name Munir, took the cup and filling it, said to her, 'O fair one, sing to me over
my cup upon the jasmine.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised the following verses:.Ibrahim and his Son, Story of King, i.
138..? ? ? ? ? A good it is to have one's loved ones ever near,.Quoth the king, "Belike, if I hear this story, I shall gain wisdom from it; so I will not
hasten in the slaying of this vizier, nor will I put him to death before the thirty days have expired." Then he gave him leave to withdraw, and he
went away to his own house..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Ox and the Ass.Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I
and the friend who's far from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.? ? ? ? ? Yea, to the earth that languished for lack of rain, the
clouds Were bounteous; so it flourished and plenteous harvests bore;.It befell one day that the king had occasion to make a journey; so he called his
Vizier Kardan and said to him, 'I have a trust to commit to thy care, and it is yonder damsel, my wife, the daughter of the Vizier [Zourkhan], and I
desire that thou keep her and guard her thyself, for that there is not in the world aught dearer to me than she.' Quoth Kardan in himself, 'Of a truth,
the king honoureth me with an exceeding honour [in entrusting me] with this damsel.' And he answered 'With all my heart.'.When the damsel had
made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned away and they sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he
called another damsel (now there was on her of linen and clothes and ornaments that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with
brightness and loveliness and symmetry and perfection, such as shamed the crescent moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks
and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close thine eyes and tune thy lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She
answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and taking the lute, tuned its strings and cried out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and
sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The approof of my lord, so my stress and unease I may ban and mine enemies' malice defy,.73. The Woman's
Trick against her Husband dclviii.Now the liefest of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of poems and verses and linked rhymes and the
twanging [of the strings of the lute], and she was versed in all tongues; so she took the letter and opening it, read that which was therein and
apprehended its purport. Then she cast it on the ground and said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this
is weakness in thee and a reproach unto thee, for that the people of the world have heard of thee and still praise thee for keenness of wit and
apprehension; so do thou return him an answer, such as shall delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse," rejoined the princess, "who is this
that presumeth upon me with this letter? Belike he is the stranger youth who gave my father the rubies." "It is himself," answered the woman, and
Mariyeh said, "I will answer his letter on such a wise that thou shalt not bring me other than it [from him]." Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the
princess called for inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.Therewithal the young man was moved to delight and exclaimed, "By Allah,
thou sayest well, O Sitt el Milan! Let me hear more." Then he handselled her with fifty dinars and they drank and the cups went round among them;
and her seller said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, this is the season of leave-taking; so let us hear somewhat on the subject." Accordingly she struck the
lute and avouching that which was in her heart, sang the following verses:.When the appointed day arrived, the chief of the police set apart for his
officers a saloon, that had windows ranged in order and giving upon the garden, and El Melik ez Zahir came to him, and he seated himself, he and
the Sultan, in the alcove. Then the tables were spread unto them for eating and they ate; and when the cup went round amongst them and their
hearts were gladdened with meat and drink, they related that which was with them and discovered their secrets from concealment. The first to relate
was a man, a captain of the watch, by name Muineddin, whose heart was engrossed with the love of women; and he said, 'Harkye, all ye people of
[various] degree, I will acquaint you with an extraordinary affair which befell me aforetime. Know that.The Fifth Day.Let destiny with loosened
rein its course appointed fare, iii. 211.One day, Ishac let bring all who were with him of slave-girls from the house of instruction and carried them
up to Er Reshid's palace, leaving none in his house save Tuhfeh and a cookmaid; for that he bethought him not of Tuhfeh, nor did she occur to his
mind, and none of the damsels remembered him of her. When she saw that the house was empty of the slave-girls, she took the lute (now she was
unique in her time in smiting upon the lute, nor had she her like in the world, no, not Ishac himself, nor any other) and sang thereto the following
verses:.68. Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets ccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife dcxxviii.Sharpers, The Money-Changer and
the Ass, The, ii. 41..Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the Benou. i. 203..When El Abbas had made an end of his verses, his father said to him, "I seek
refuge for thee with God, O my son! Hast thou any want unto which thou availest not, so I may endeavour for thee therein and lavish my treasures
in quest thereof?" "O father mine," answered El Abbas, "I have, indeed, an urgent want, on account whereof I came forth of my native land and left
my people and my home and exposed myself to perils and stresses and became an exile from my country, and I trust in God that it may be
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accomplished by thine august endeavour." "And what is thy want?" asked the king. Quoth El Abbas, "I would have thee go and demand me in
marriage Mariyeh, daughter of the King of Baghdad, for that my heart is distraught with love of her." And he recounted to his father his story from
first to last..There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land abounding in wild
beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they passed the night without
the city, and there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should pass the night, for
fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..? ? ? ? ? Couched are their limber spears, right
long and lithe of point, Keen- ground and polished sheer, amazing wit and brain..? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah from my heart blotted the love of
thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of wonderment..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxliii.Meanwhile, the nurse
awoke, that she might give the child suck, and seeing the bed running with blood, cried out; whereupon the sleepers and the king awoke and
making for the place, found the child with his throat cut and the cradle running over with blood and his father slain and dead in his sleeping
chamber. So they examined the child and found life in him and his windpipe whole and sewed up the place of the wound. Then the king sought his
son Belehwan, but found him not and saw that he had fled; whereby he knew that it was he who had done this deed, and this was grievous to the
king and to the people of his realm and to the lady Shah Katoun. So the king laid out his son Melik Shah and buried him and made him a mighty
funeral and they mourned passing sore; after which he addressed himself to the rearing of the infant.Quoth Alaeddin, "Thou counsellest well," and
locking up his shop, betook himself to the place before the citadel, where he foregathered with the drummers and pipers and instructed them how
they should do, [even as his mistress had counselled him,] promising them a handsome reward. So they answered him with "Hearkening and
obedience" and on the morrow, after the morning-prayer, he betook himself to the presence of the Cadi, who received him with obsequious
courtesy and seated him beside himself. Then he turned to him and fell to conversing with him and questioning him of matters of selling and
buying and of the price current of the various commodities that were exported to Baghdad from all parts, whilst Alaeddin replied to him of all
whereof he asked him..The vizier's story pleased the king and he bade depart to his dwelling..? ? ? ? ? The dwellings, indeed, one and all, I adorned,
Bewildered and dazed with delight at your view;.117. The Righteousness of King Anoushirwan cccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? g. The King's Son and the Ogress
dlxxxi.? ? ? ? ? v. The Stolen Purse dccccxcix.? ? ? ? ? If, in his own land, midst his folk, abjection and despite Afflict a man, then exile sure were
better for the wight.
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